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Social Security numbers to be removed
from military ID cards

Social Security numbers to be removed from military ID cards

In June 2011, SSNs will no longer be printed on any new ID Card. SSN removal will occur in three
phases. New cards will be issued within 30 days of expiration of the old cards, current cards will remain
active and will not need to be replaced. Those individuals with an indefinite expiration date can get the

new cards issued once they are available (tentative date is 2 June 2011).
1. Your new ID Card will have a DOD ID Number in place of the SSN.
2. Your DOD ID Number will be used as the Geneva Conventions serial number.

3. If you are eligible for DOD benefits, there will also be a DOD Benefits Number printed on your new
ID card.

The Carlisle Barracks ID card/DEERS office is open from 7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Monday to Friday,
except the second Wednesday of the month, when the office will be open from 9:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.

For more information about Social Security Number removal, please visit the following website:

www.dmdc.osd.mil/smartcard
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